




development will contribute well to the oranga of the site. Sports fields will 
encourage youth to keep active and foster a community spirit on the site.  
 

G. Within the concept of taiao, Tamaoho would support the use of only native plants 
on the site. We cannot see any sufficient reason why entirely iconic New Zealand 
species would not be used. We do not support plane trees being used on any 
park or road because they drop a huge amount of leaves which causes major 
issues for waterways and water quality.   

X's position on the plan modifications 

Tamaoho has been has involved in five hui that have been held on the proposed plan 
modifications. We have given our input into the design thinking and have contributed 
ideas that have been included in the proposed plan modification documents.   

In this submission, Tamaoho wishes to offer partial support for the proposed plan 
modifications, and expand on the reasons behind this. We don't necessarily wish to sign 
off on these applications in full, but rather our iwi prefers to remain a party to ensure 
that specific factors important to us are represented in the final result. 

We have looked at the two modifications proposed and considered whether we have an 
opinion as to which one should go ahead.  Plan Modification 373 is not as good as the 
alternative plan with the sportsfields and link to the town centre because it doesn’t 
connect as well to either the surrounding areas or the maunga. We prefer Plan 
Modification 372 for this reason - it links up the areas surrounding the maunga better 
and gives greater access as long as our needs outlined above are met.  We want to point 
out that we are unhappy with the way the Council has managed the Crown land until 
now. The contaminated part should be restored urgently.  

We would like to participate in the hearings for these modifications. 
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